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 Plans change for Marlboro Elementary's wind turbine 

By MIKE KALIL 
Reformer Staff 

MARLBORO -- The trees will come down, but the wind turbine may not. 

Marlboro Elementary School planned to begin construction on a wind turbine in the back of the school come spring, but plans have changed.

After some consideration, school officials have decided to test the waters for a year before making a move.

The school plans to remove about a dozen trees on the school's backside Saturday, making room for test equipment. The tester will gauge the amount of wind at the school, which is on the east side of Hogback Mountain.

Marlboro School Board Chairman Daniel MacArthur said at Tuesday night's school board meeting that the decision to hold off building the turbine came after talking with Tom Halnon of Green Mountain Renewable Energy Systems, a Middlebury firm which is working with other schools across the state. Halnon told the board that it may be wiser to wait. 

The school had planned to use the 120-foot turbine in its curriculum, and still plans to alter coursework, Principal Francie Marbury said. Already, the school's middle school students are working to figure out how much the trees will be worth for lumber and where to sell them.

"They've made an educational experience out of it, one way or another," MacArthur said.

The school hopes to have Vermont Technical College in Randolph gauge the wind. And the students will be studying the wind velocity at the school, as well.

Meanwhile, Dover Elementary School, which sits 2,100 feet above sea level in one of Windham County's breeziest spots, plans to erect a 100-foot turbine around summertime.

Marlboro planned to build a 120-foot turbine to make up for the disadvantage.

Marlboro and Dover were the first schools in the county to take part the state-run project, aimed at getting more schools on-board with wind-energy experimentation.

Elsewhere in Vermont, turbines have already been built in Danville and Randolph.

Halnon has said that Dover Elementary may be the best spot of all the turbines being built. MacArthur said Tuesday it's better to give a school like Dover a shot at it, since odds are it'll have better productivity.

"It doesn't have to be here at Marlboro," he said. 

